THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN

Regents Communication

ACTION REQUEST

Subject:

Report of Faculty Retirement

Action Requested: Adoption of Retirement Memoir

David E. Schteingart, M.D., professor of internal medicine, Medical School, will retire from active faculty status on June 30, 2010.

Dr. Schteingart received his B.A. degree from the National College No. 6 in Buenos Aires, Argentina in 1947, and his M.D. degree from the University of Buenos Aires in 1954. Following his internship and residency at University Hospital in Buenos Aires (1954-57), he completed a fellowship in medicine at Mount Sinai Hospital in New York City (1957-58) and a fellowship in endocrinology at Maimonides Hospital in Brooklyn, New York (1958-59). Dr. Schteingart then came to the University of Michigan to complete residency training in internal medicine (1959-60) and a fellowship in endocrinology and metabolism (1961-62), during which time he also served as an instructor in internal medicine. He joined the University of Michigan faculty as an assistant professor of internal medicine in 1963, and was promoted to associate professor in 1967, and professor in 1973.

Dr. Schteingart is widely regarded for his expertise in the areas of Cushing's Syndrome, adrenal cancer, and obesity; he has published more than 90 peer-reviewed articles and 35 book chapters on these topics. He has also contributed extensively to medical education, having served as the program director for both a K30 clinical research curriculum and a K12 mentored clinical research scholars program. His expertise in this area was recognized by his election as president of the Association of Clinical Research Training Program Directors in 2004. Within the University of Michigan Health System, Dr. Schteingart has served admirably as director of the Interdisciplinary Program for the Rehabilitation of Obese Patients (1970-2003), director of the Adrenal Cancer Research Program (1993-2005), associate director of the General Clinical Research Center (1998-2007), and director of the University of Michigan Training Programs in Clinical Research (1999-2007). He has made further contributions as a member of the Medical School Admissions Committee (1988-99) and as a Medical School representative to the Senate Assembly (1984-87, 1997-2000).

The Regents now salute this distinguished faculty member by naming **David E. Schteingart professor emeritus of internal medicine**.

Requested by:

Sally J. Churchill

Vice President and Secretary of the University

April 2010